## The Haitian Harvest

A Compassion of Christ World Mission Newsletter P.O. Box 2982 Philadelphia, PA 19141

Spring 2008

www.compassionofchrist.homestead.com

Greetings Saints,

I trust that your spring is filled with the presence of God. On the Benin front, things are progressing by the grace of God. And in Haiti, the team is pressing on with the call of the mission. God willing I'll be coming out of Benin for a short stay in the USA and visiting Haiti before returning to Benin.

#### A Prayer Away!

"The effective prayer of the just availeth much "James 5:16 This has been our motto as we've been pressing in with our morning office and church prayer - the staff has also started praying in the office after class. After the first seven days we had midnight prayer (every one at home praying) followed with a day of fasting.

One afternoon when returning to the school after running an errand, I came upon an accident. A truck's front driver side tire blew out. It was going toward Leogane and pieces of the front of the truck, the tire and the font light were in front of our gate; it ended up where the men are making blocks for part of our wall. Thank God no one died. People who saw it or heard about it said: "for sure prayers are going on here. Only God can spare you all like that." Guess what! At that time our Kinder Kids were supposed to be outside going home, but our miraculous Great God had Micka, the kindergarten teacher hold the kids in class with their heads on the tables until she finished praying the blood of



Jesus over them; that's when it happened. Even to write about it I have to fight back the tears. We give all the Glory to

Contributed by: Hultha Joseph - CCWM Haiti d.



The Deliverance Evangel. Church came into Haiti over Easter, usually they come in December or June. They did a medical clinic, painting and light construction work. The team also baptized new believers of the growing church. Praise God!









More DEC mission trip picture from Haiti

# The Benin-Review



### And The Foundation Is Laid!

On the Benin front, things are progressing by the grace of God.

The foundation of the church and school has been completed, and all glory goes to my heavenly father. We have our first pre-1st grade class of 20 students that began March 3rd, 2008. To accommodate the students, we have erected and are using a thatched roof over our temporary classroom while waiting for God to send the funds needed to begin constructing the walls. In His time - all things are possible!



Upcoming Annual Sponsorship Dinner - scheduled for June 2008 at Tiffany's Restaurant. For more info, contact Brenda Feaster at 856-993-2952.

Brenda will be returning from Benin in October 2008, for speaking engagements contact:

Rev. Charles Owens 856-374-2169 or

Dawn Fulmore 717-657-1272.

Revised date for the "Benin Outreach" Africa kingdom building experience. The new dates are June 15th - 26th, 2009. If interested, email Brenda at CCWMHaiti@Yahoo.com



### Have it and they shall come!

The missionary staff and I had been meeting for prayer every Monday evening and guess what? The small group of believers in the village heard about it and has decided to join us, so now, each Monday praises and petitions go up both in Calavi and Agondaton. Only God!

In His Service,

Brenda